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PREAPPLICATION 
REVIEW REQUEST 

 
DATE    
 

PROJECT NAME             
 
ANTICIPATED PERMIT OR APPLICATION:  
 
☐ General Plan Amendment   ☐ Specific Plan   ☐ Conditional Use Permit   ☐ Director Review 

 
☐ Other        

 
REPRESENTATIVE             
 

ADDRESS  CITY/STATE/ZIP       
 

TELEPHONE (  )           FAX (         )            
 

E-MAIL   ASSESSOR PARCEL #       
 

REVIEW REQUEST: A preapplication review by the Mono County Land Development Technical 
Advisory Committee (LDTAC) is requested for the following project. Briefly describe below the 
type of project, units, square footage, etc. Please attach expanded narrative if available. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE PROVIDE: Maps, drawings, illustrations and narrative that may be useful for staff 
review. 
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	DATE: 10/23/2023
	PROJECT NAME: High Sierra v2.0
	GeneralPlan Amendment: Off
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	Other: Amend Cannabis Operating Permit
	REPRESENTATIVE: John DeCoster
	ADDRESS: 2555 HWY 158
	CITYSTATEZIP: June Lake, CA  93529
	EMAIL: JOHN@INSANEENTERPRISES.COM
	ASSESSOR PARCEL: 015-085-010-000
	Telephone2: 924-9478
	Telephone1: 310
	FAX1: 
	FAX2: 
	PROJECT DESCRIPTION: High Sierra is a Craft Cannabis Boutique located at 2555 HWY 158 in June Lake.   We have been operating in close partnership with our local community since 2019.    Our mission is to provide a safe, comfortable environment where customers from all walks of life are always welcome. We sell all natural, locally grown and organic cannabis products.  We take great pride in the fact that to date, we have donated over 25k to local charities supporting music and art in our communities.  You can find out more about who we are and what we do at www.highsierrajunelake.com

A key challenge to our business model is that we need to rely on 3rd parties to get product to our shelves.   Despite the fact that our main growing partner is located right here in Mono County, we have to pay to send a truck from Sacramento to first pickup the product from the farm.   The product is then placed in jars, tested and labeled in Sacramento.  We then need to pay to ship the product back to June Lake.   This process is expensive, logistically challenging (especially in the winter), time consuming and bad for the environment.  

High Sierra is currently operating under a Cannabis Retail license.   We would like to expand our operation to operate under a Microbusiness license which would include the addition of both a distribution and non-volatile manufacturing license.  This would allow us to drive to the farm ourselves, pickup product, then place it in jars ourself.   We would still need to engage the services of a 3rd party test lab per state law, but there are many labs that will come to our location and conduct the necessary compliance testing on site. This would radically streamline our business and truly embrace our goal to build a sustainable local economy.   

The property at 2555 HWY 158 is a commercial duplex.   High Sierra operates on one half.  The other half is Insane Audio which used to be a high tech manufacturing company.   Insane Audio was recently acquired by a company in Detroit, MI and no longer operates at this location.  We still do have an active business license for Insane Audio but that business will no longer be operating at that location going forward. 

The plan is to have cannabis manufacturing (i.e. putting cannabis flower in jars) take place in the half of the building that used to be Insane Audio so the property would essentially continue to be used in the exact same manner (light manufacturing on one half, cannabis retail on the other).  I would hope that this means there is not a change in use for the property and we therefore do not need to change anything with respect to the conditional use permit.   I believe we may need to amend our cannabis operating permit with the county, but am not entirely sure of what may be required or where to even begin.   I am looking for guidance and direction from the LDTAC.    We then will need to obtain additional licenses with the state before operating in this new model. 


